
August 30, 2022 
13th Day of The July Term 
Maysville, MO  
 

Presiding Commissioner Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner Kyle White, East District Commissioner 
Chet Owen and Chief Deputy Clerk Penny Gans.   
 
Presiding Commissioner Kyle Carroll led all in prayer.  The Pledge of Allegiance was then said by all in 
attendance.   
 
East District Commissioner Chet Owen informed the Commission of the Hundley-Whaley Field Farm & 
Family Day is scheduled for September 8th in Albany.  Farm wagon tours and workshops begin at 5 p.m. with 
a meal at 7 p.m. 
 
Chief Deputy Clerk Penny Gans presented the Commission with September 1st payroll and payables. Penny 
also reminded the Commission that the Courthouse will be closed Monday, September 5th for Labor Day.  
The Courthouse will re-open on Tuesday for normal business hours. 
 
West District Commissioner Kyle White will be attending a Tri-County Health board meeting and signing 
Region D checks this week. 
 
Sheriff Kasey Keesaman and Chief Deputy Tracy Neill met with the Commission to discuss security of the 
building during Country Harvest.  Sheriff Keesaman reported that the DDRJ is now fully staffed and began 
housing offenders for Clinton County. 
 
Road & Bridge Supervisor Bill Gray met with the Commission to review brush letters.  The Commission also 
discussed dust complaints and the possibility of hiring another employee in the Spring. 
 
Christy Humerickhouse of Veregy met with the Commission to give updates on the Courthouse and Sunset 
construction.  Christy wanted to give kudos to the staff at Sunset with how well the residents are treated 
and cared for. Bathrooms at the Courthouse should be functional by the end of the week. 
 
The Commission discussed and updated the historical school sign list.   
 
Assistant Emergency Management Director Penny Gans gave an update on the storm siren project. Blue 
Valley Public Safety is still awaiting the delivery of transformers, which have been on backorder.  Equipment 
has been installed in the Sheriff’s Office and on the tower. 
 
With no other business before the Commission, West District Commissioner Kyle White made the motion to 
adjourn until September 6, 2022. Presiding Commissioner Kyle Carroll made the second. 
All in favor. Motion carried.  

 
 


